
             May 10, 2022 
             File: ATV/PHL – 22 

 
2022 – 30  

ATLANTIC AVIATION 
PHL TENTATIVE AGREEMENT REACHED 

 
Dear Sisters and Brothers: 
 
A Tentative Agreement was reached with the Company (Atlantic Aviation, PHL). The Agreement can be accessed 
on the District 142 website, from the link and/or QR code below, for review by the PHL membership. Voting on 
your Tentative Agreement will be conducted at the PHL Atlantic Aviation facility on Wednesday, May 25, 2022, 
with the polls open from 5:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. EST. A District 142 representative will be present to answer any 
questions before the votes are cast. 
 
https://www.iamdl142.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/TA-For-Membership-Ratification.pdf 
 
Your leadership realizes this has been a lengthy process and would like to thank this 
membership for their understanding and support through this process. Additionally, we would 
like to express our gratitude for the assistance, hard work, and dedication of your Negotiating 
Committee. This Tentative Agreement would not have been achieved without the expertise and 
professionalism they brought to the table on your behalf. 
     
With best wishes, I remain 
 

Sincerely and fraternally, 

 
John M. Coveny, Jr. 

President-Directing General Chair 
 

Bill Wise Kevin Bean Corey Byrd Shawn Litton 
Negotiating Committee Chair Committee Member Committee Member Committee Member 

General Chair    
Atlantic Aviation PHL Negotiating Committee 

 
JMC/cg 
 
cc:   R. Johnsen, General Vice-President, Air Transport Territory 
 E. Fraser, Chief of Staff, Air Transport Territory 
 T. Regan, Airline Coordinator 

T. Blevins, Special Assistant to the International President 
          DL 142 Trusteeship Deputy 
 G. Simmons, Grand Lodge Representative 
 DL 142 Executive Board 
 

POST  ON  ALL  IAM  BULLETIN  BOARDS 


